STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 9 JUNE 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton, Perry Knight, County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	1 and PSCO Chris Jones

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1.
Chairman’s annual report

Cllr Dyer presented the annual report.
2.
Financial statement 13/14

The clerk reported the following:-


Bank Reconciliation


Current account balance as of 31.3.14
-
£9,182.96

Reserve account balance as of 31.3.14
-
£17,880.71


However, there was a further £370.50 worth of current account cheques that had not 
cleared the bank as of 31 March 2014 but were included in the expenditure for the period.


A further £2,000 donation was pledged to Friends of Middle Barton School (FOMBS) in 12/13 
for their mini bus fund.  This amount remains in the current account as of 31.3.14.  This 
money will be given at the point of purchase.


Budget Tracker


Budgeted expenditure for 2013/14 
-
£25,390.00


Actual expenditure for 2013/14

-
£25,205.24


Even though it appears that actual expenditure came in on budget, there were a number of 
items that were not accounted for and some items that were budgeted for but were either 
not used or came in under budget by a considerable amount.  These were:- 


£3,000 had been budgeted for footpath maintenance at the Dock but this was not utilised.


A number of other items came in under budget such as the clerk’s salary which came in 
under budget by just over £1,000, newsletter contribution came in under budget by £1,300 
and donations came in under budget by £1,000.


Expenditure that had not been budgeted for was for a project that took place at the school 
which included a second area of grasscrete parking at a cost of £7,166 – this is in addition to 
the work carried out via the grant from OCC. 


Budgeted income for 2013/14

-
£19,025.00


Actual income for 2013/14

-
£26,851.54


Actual income includes an additional £6,660 grant from Oxfordshire County Council for 
school parking.  


The clerk pointed out that the accounts were to be reviewed by the internal auditor by 30 
June 2014.
3.
AOB

No issues were raised.
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

878
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman

Cllr Dyer was put forward for position of Chair.  This appointment was proposed by Cllr 
Giles and seconded by Cllr Henderson.   Janice Dyer accepted the position of Chair.


Cllr Hinton was put forward for Vice Chair.  This appointment was proposed by Cllr Dyer 
and 
seconded by Cllr Giles.  Cllr Hinton accepted the position of Vice Chair.  

879

Councillors ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’


Appropriate paperwork was raised.
880
Review and vote on allowing members of the public to speak outside of the Public Session

It was agreed that members of the public would be allowed to speak outside of the public 
session at the discretion of the Chairman.
881
Review committees and responsibilities


The following was agreed:-


Finance Committee
- All Councillors, with Cllr Giles as Chair

Planning Committee
- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Hinton, Cllr Giles

Transport 

- Cllr Dyer 


Highways

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Giles, Cllr Knight


Pavements & Verges
- Cllr Dyer, Cllr Henderson, Cllr Knight

Footpaths 

- Cllr Henderson, Cllr Knight

Sports & Social Club
- Cllr Hinton

Lighting


- Vacant

Youth Groups/ 

- It was agreed that no specific Councillor would be responsible but 
Art & Leisure

  all Councillors would be involved as and when required
.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time; therefore PCSO Chris Jones took this opportunity to talk about Crime, Disorder and Parking.  He reported the following:-
· Crime was down in Middle Barton compared to the previous year – 23 incidents compared to 31 in 12/13

· Thames Valley Police ran actions days to combat rural crime across the West Oxfordshire Police Area throughout 2013 as part of Operation Ranger

· Woodstock and Chipping Norton Police Stations are being sold, however, the Woodstock Neighbourhood team will still be based in Woodstock and front line policing will not be effected.
· Good rapport continues with Middle Barton School.  Assemblies carried out, including Cyber Safety talks and respecting property.  Cyber Safety talk included parents.
· Thames Valley Alert: Community Messaging –  A site that provides an invitation for you to participate in the exchange of information with Thames Valley Police, Neighbourhood Watch and other community groups.  Become a registered recipient of messages of information, crime alerts or witness appeals local to the area in which you live or work in a way that suits your needs and lifestyle by e-mail, text or telephone.  www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 

· Download Facewatch app for smartphones – http://facewatch.co.uk/cms Thames Valley Police uses the Facewatch app for smartphones to display CCTV images of unidentified suspects of shoplifting offences and other low level offences.
Cllr Dyer asked PCSO Jones how often he visits the village.  PCSO Jones confirmed that he does visit the village during every shift but doesn’t stay as long as he used to.  When PCSO Jones is not on shift then there will be no presence because there is no one to cover this area.

882
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from District Cllr Courts.
883
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

As a School Governor, Cllr Henderson declared an interest in relation to point 11 on the agenda – Donation request from Middle Barton School. 
884
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 May 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.
885
Presentation on the Automated External Defibrillator (AED) by Dick Tracey from South Central Ambulance Service

Unfortunately Mr Tracey did not attend the meeting.
886
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report; however, in the absence of District Cllr Courts, Cllr Dyer asked County Cllr Hudspeth his view on the 2014 Strategic Market Housing Assessment (SHMA) for West Oxfordshire.

Nothing further was added to District Cllr Court’s report. 
887
Donation request from Middle Barton School – for updating library books following the reinstatement of the library

Cllr Giles pointed out that the £5,000 that had been requested was actually one third of the annual precept.   Also, the PC had already pledged £2,000 towards the FOMBS minibus fund but was unaware of what was happening with this initiative.  It was therefore agreed that the PC would like more information on what the money was going to be spent on and if/how they were going to fully utilise the library. 

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact the school and ask for more information. This information 
would allow for further discussion and a decision to be made at the July meeting. 
888
Presentation of Financial Year End to full council prior to submission to external auditors (Appendix C)

The Clerk/RFO presented the council with the year- end figures.  No issues were raised by the councillors and the appropriate annual return form was signed by the Chairman.
889
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Emergency Plan
An update was provided by Cllr Knight, including an anticipated final copy of the plan being ready by September.


Non-delivery of Barton Bulletin to 23 North Street


Cllr Dyer confirmed that Mr Lawrie had agreed to e-mail the monthly bulletin to the 

residents of this property


Parish Path Warden – As Mr Dalchau is unable to attend the next PC meeting, it was 

proposed that he would be asked to provide a report on the current state of 


footpaths for the July meeting. 
890
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Crime, Disorder and Parking – PCSO Chris Jones



Continual parking issues along South Street, North Street (nr the Carpenters Arms) 

and Fleming Drive were discussed.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that OCC had plans to add 

white lines around the problem areas on North Street and on the Holliers Crescent 

junction.   Unfortunately nothing could be done to help the problems in South 


Street.  Issues of vans parking on pavements in Rectory Crescent were also 


discussed.  PCSO Jones said that as long as there was enough room for pushchairs to 

get by then this was generally acceptable.  




Cars parking along North Street, nr the Fox pub, were reported as causing serious 

problems.  PCSO Jones said he would look into this.

(b)
Community Lead Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
 ‘Your Village, Your Say’ would be present at the forthcoming School Fete.

Youth Groups were being contacted so their opinions could be included in the plan. 

(c) 
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


No further updates.
891 
Circulation Folder 


Information on the consultation of a new framework whereby parish councils with an annual 
turnover not exceeding £25,000 would be exempt from routine external audits.  They 
instead 
would be subject to the new transparency requirements laid down in the draft code.  
892

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
A full Governors meeting had been held recently.
Mrs Forrester was leaving the school at the end of the school year.  A replacement teacher had been recruited. 



(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



An overhanging branch across Kiddington Road, down from the Alice Marshall Hall, 

had been reported to OCC.  OCC had come out to have a look and were now having 

discussions with the landowner in order to resolve the situation.



1A Woodway – this area of grass appeared to be being missed from the grass 


cutting. 



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would contact Mr Probbitts.



24 Church Lane – The PC agreed that the property owner could go ahead and put 

posts into the verge outside their property to help maintain it.



27 North Street – The clerk had been contacted by the owner of the property in 


connection with the verge at the front of their house.  They had contacted OCC 


about ownership and OCC had said that the piece of land was unregistered.  The 

property owners were looking to take the verge on and maintain it. 


RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk to ask the owners to re-contact OCC because the PC believe that 

the piece of land is owned by Highways.  In the past OCC have removed trees that 

were planted on this piece of land due to obstructing the site line from Fleming 

Drive.



Shop Car Park sign – The clerk had confirmed that the property owner of 33A 


Worton Road was not entirely happy with the sign being positioned outside his 


property.  He had suggested that the sign might be better and more visible on the 

verge opposite (on the entrance to the car park).   Cllr Henderson agreed to look at 

this possibility.





(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Giles agreed to attend the ‘Connecting Oxfordshire’ meeting in Banbury on 23 

June.    


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields


Cllr Hinton confirmed that all doors and windows had been recently replaced at the 

S&SC.      



Dogs on the playing field are still a big issue.  Cllr Hinton to look into the cost of 


signs that can be put up to help deter owners from walking their dogs on the field.


(e)
Arts and Leisure






893
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 9A Hillside Road – Construction of detached dwelling with associated parking and access.



Cllr Dyer had been contacted by one resident who was concerned about flooding as a result 
of the associated bungalow.  



Object on previous refusal.


- Thatched Cottage, Kiddington Road – Removal of garden store and alterations to include 
the erection of single and two storey extensions, new pergola and new wall - No objections


- 81 North Street – Replace greenhouse with conservatory to front elevation - No objections
894
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix D to agenda 



June 2014)  

     
 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix D submitted by 8pm on 9 June 2014 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

895
To receive items for next agenda

Co-option – Deanna Gardner

Defibrillator
 
Middle Barton School Donation Request
896
AOB 
897
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21 July 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
1



  Signed .............................................


